
Your School Council minutes 

Apr 19th 2022/6:30 pm| Meeting called to order by Cherie Lovsund 

Cherie Lovsund – Principal 

Scott Jaspers-Fayer – Vice Principal 

Sharon Shave - Secretary  

Kerri Nesbitt – School Represent   

Shelby Smigelski – Vice Chair 

Chantell Strowbidge 

Michelle Squance-Slade 

Colleen Hardy 

Commencement of Fundraising Meeting - Welcome & Introductions 

Meeting called to order 6:33 pm. 

Review of Agenda and Approval of Minutes 

Shelby Smigelski approved the agenda & minutes for February and March. Chantell Strowbridge 2nd. 

Treasurers Report (Financial Report) 

General Account 15,646.21 

Casino Account 8693.68 

Pizza  

Chantelle gave an overview of the Mother’s Day fundraiser. She and estimates that they made around an 

$1100.00 profit. 

Oilers raffles isn’t selling as good as what was anticipated considering the ease of this fundraiser. Emails and 

Facebooks posts have been done but perhaps are not enough. Cherie will send home paper copies as well will 

have teachers send reminds to their families in hopes that we increase sales. 

Executive/Membership 

President – Michelle Squance-Slade 

Vice President – Shelby Smigelski 

Chantell Strowbridge -  Fundraising Treasurer 

Colleen Hardy – Secretary 

New Business – Fundraising Priorities  
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Cherie Lovsund  

1. Work Order 

a. A work order has been placed with facilities. Feminine product dispensers will be installed in 

girl’s washrooms. 

2. Numeracy Kits 

a. It was discussed within the group and agreed that there was enough money in the Casino Fund 

to approve this expense. It was also noted that we only have to the end of this year to spend 

those funds so this request was approved by council. 

3. Gates 

a. It was discussed that we need a gate at the back of the school. Specifically, for safety reason but 

not limited to and will help with keeping stray dogs off our property. The kid’s safety and well-

being are the schools top priority. Cherie will get a couple of quotes as to the cost but was 

agreed by the council that there is sufficient fund in the General Account to cover this cost. 

Colleen Hardy 

Colleen would like to look into hosting a concession at the Track & Field event. In past these have been very 

successful but due to covid we have not been able to do these for the past few years. Colleen will look into 

further details to see if they can host one this year. Collen will advise. 

 

Adjournment & Next Meeting Date 

Michelle Squance Slade adjourned the meeting at 6:54 pm.  

Next Meeting: May 24th, 2022. 


